
con
THE ASSOCIATION OF UNITY CHURCHES

Issue 25 September 1971

At the Conference in June, packets were prepared for all who participated. Included 
in those packets were copies of pamphlets that are available to our ministries as 
a service of AUC. It was remarkable how many people at the time and subsequently 
have expressed surprise that these were available. All, of course, have been shared 
through CONTACT but obviously it is necessary for us to repeat this from time to 
time. We have available in the AUC office certain pamphlets that are available as 
a service to your ministry and the people you serve. Dating back prior to the for 
mation of AUC, we still have available "Center Operation Handbook", a booklet on 
Changing Leadership, membership certificates and copies of the spiritual communion 
service. We make the Center Operation Handbook available to student ministers just 
prior to their entry into the field. From time to time, when there are serious ques 
tions as to the procedures involved, the booklet on Changing Leadership has proved 
helpful. Of course, the membership certificates and spiritual communion services have 
been used over and over by many of our centers.

To assist you and your staff in rendering service to the members of your congregation, 
we have produced two companion pamphlets, "Now That You Are In The Hospital" and 
"Now That You Are Home From The Hospital". These are especially created to enable 
you to remind those of your congregation, meeting this type of challenge, of your 
consciousness of prayer and the desire that you have for your ministry to extend 
and increase its service to them. "The Healing Quality of Grief" was originally 
designed to introduce new people to what Unity has to offer at a time of the loss of 
a loved one. Several of our ministries utilize this pamphlet in having a Committee 
send a copy to the family of those meeting bereavement as listed in the local news 
paper. This proved a real blessing to many.

"Unity, a Ministry of Service" has proved to be an effective piece for mailing to 
your congregation from time to time and especially to the new names that appear on 
your mailing list. This pamphlet is available both in English and in Spanish. Your 
AUC office has also produced a pamphlet entitled "Guidelines for Unity Board Members." 
These, at the present time, are being reprinted but are particularly helpful in 
assisting Board Members to understand their responsibility to and relationship with 
the ministry and all of its facets. Please feel free to let us know if your ministry 
could benefit from the use of any of this material. We stand ready to be of service 
in this way.

AN OPPORTUNITY TO Recently, Unity School has discontinued from its stock the 1966 
GIVE AWAY A UNITY book "Young Adventurers". This is the book containing three
BOOK FOR CHILDREN stories that were originally published in WEE WISDOM magazine.

It has an attractive, colorful cover and fine truth oriented 
stories. Unity School has given to the AUC a stock of several thousand copies of this 
book. We, in turn, want to make them available to you in your ministry to use in what 
ever way would be most effective for the children with whom you come in contact. We 
are not putting them on sale. We do hope that we can cover our postage expenses but 
you may have whatever number of these you can use. They are yours for the asking. We 
do not want to hold them in our stockroom and would appreciate your early order. They 
might be a great Christmas giving item from your Sunday School to the children in it. 
That's a thought.



INFORMATIONAL BROCHURE The Correspondence School is preparing a brief, attractive
ON UNITY CORRESPONDENCE brochure that introduces the Correspondence School courses
COURSES and suggesting that anyone really interested may apply for

the information pamphlet and enrollment application. A 
sufficient supply of these is being printed by the Correspondence School to be made 
available to our center ministries for free distribution. You may, by sending a re 
quest to Vera Tait in the Unity Correspondence School, have whatever number you feel 
that you can effectively use. Your order will not only obtain the brochures for your 
use but will indicate your interest in and support of this vitally important part of 
our teaching ministry.

SMRS GRADUATION AND On the evening of August 13, in the Unity Village Chapel,
ORDINATION - 1971 the Graduation and Ordination Service for the 1971 graduates

of the Unity School of Ministerial and Religious Studies was 
held. At the time of preparation of this CONTACT, all but five of the newly ordained 
ministers have been placed in the field. Hopefully, by the time you read this they 
will all have been placed. They are, left to right, Front Row, Gwen Norment, Portland, 
Oregon; Emily McAlpin, Phoenix, Arizona; Kathryn Doyle, not yet placed; Dale Cross, San 
Diego, California; William LaReau, Stockton, California; Grace Hunt, Springfield, Ohio; 
Harry A. Young, West Palm Beach, Florida; Izear Wiggins, Southeast Kansas City, Mis 
souri; Elizabeth Sprague, Portland, Maine; Mildred Perdue, not yet placed; Tracy de 
Kruif (graduated only), working in New York City. Second Row, Rudolph Nan, not yet 
placed; William Fischer, Director of Ministerial Education; William Clark, Butte, Mon 
tana; Mauritz Erhard, Northeast Kansas City, Missouri; Harold Dibblee, Nigeria, West 
Africa; William B. George, not yet placed; James Pickering, Guam; James D. Freeman, 
Director of Silent Unity. Back Row, Lester McClelland, Springfield, Missouri; Richard 
M. Beavans, not yet placed; Gary Jones, Sacramento, California; Michael Murphy, Seattle, 
Washington; Barry L. Montgomery, San Diego, California; Alan Rowbotham, Akron, Ohio;
Max Lafser, Mesa, Arizona; and Edward M. Dawson IV, Vancouver, B.C. We expect great 
things from this graduation class and know that rich blessings will pour forth into and 
through our Unity ministry by virtue of their commitment and dedication.



Phillip M. Pierson, minister of Christ Unity Church of Sacramento, 
California, was recently named Executive Director of the Charles 
and Myrtle Fillmore Foundation succeeding Dr. H. LaMarr Rice, 
whose resignation became effective August 1. The announcement 
was made by Charles R. Fillmore, Chairman of the Board of Trus 

tees for the Foundation and Executive Vice-President of Unity School of Christianity.

PHILLIP M. PIERSON 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF 
CHARLES & MYRTLE 
FILLMORE FOUNDATION

A successful business career as well as extensive ministerial work in the Unity movement 
combine to give Phil an exceptionally fine background for his new assignment. After his 
graduation from Haverford College, Haverford, Pennsylvania, Phil became Refinery Sales 
Representative for the Ashland Oil and Refining Company. He then moved into the world of 
investment and finance as Regional Sales Manager for Standard 5 Poor's Corporation.

Phil was graduated from the Unity School for Ministerial and Religious Studies in 1959. 
During his two years at Unity School he also served as a Silent Unity worker. His first 
responsibility in the field was as Associate Minister of Unity Church of Truth, Seattle, 
Washington. This service was followed by assignments in Bellevue, Washington; Everett, 
Washington and Bellingham, Washington. In 1963, Phil and his wife, Dorothy became co 
ministers of Unity Church of Hawaii.

The Piersons accepted responsibility for Christ Unity Church of Sacramento in 1967. The 
tremendous growth of that ministry with its spiritual and economic stability is a tribute 
to the Piersons' ministry as well as their fiscal skills.

Phil became a member of the Board of Trustees of the Association of Unity Churches in 1969. 
In 1970 he was elected Vice-President of the Association and served as its President from 
June 1970 until June 1971. He has been a member of the Board of Trustees of the Charles 
and Myrtle Fillmore Foundation for the past four and a half years.

Speaking for the Foundation Trustees, Charles Fillmore said, "We are delighted that Phil 
Pierson has accepted this new assignment in addition to his ministerial duties. He 
brings a high spiritual consciousness, a fine talent for financial management, and a 
great dedication to the Unity movement to the position."

* * * * *  P L A C E M E N T  * * * * *

SPRINGFIELD, OHIO In our last issue of CONTACT the information was shared that an in 
vitation had been extended to Euna Mag'ill to be the new minister in Springfield, Ohio. 
Euna has been meeting a physical challenge and was unable to accept this invitation. 
Your prayer support of Euna and her continued work in conjunction with our Unity minis 
try in Miami, Florida will be deeply appreciated. Grace Hunt, who was ordained on 
August 13th, has accepted leadership in Springfield.

BRIDGEPORT, CONNECTICUT: No further information is available regarding the continuing
work for Unity in Bridgeport, Connecticut. The prayer consciousness of our entire 
ministry will be deeply appreciated as we seek to find the proper solution to the po 
sition of the work in Bridgeport. We're grateful for your prayer support.

BUTTE, MONTANA and GREAT FALLS, MONTANA: As of July 1, Marietta Ide tendered her resig 
nation from leadership of the work in Butte, Montana. At the end of August, Hugh White, 
our minister in Great Falls, Montana, tendered his resignation and applied for Emeritus 
status. We bless these loved ones for the service that they have rendered in our move-



ment and for their continuing consciousness of love and faith as the work moves on. 
William R. Clark, who was ordained on August 13, has accepted leadership of the Unity 
work in Butte and responsibility for carrying on the activities in Great Falls. He 
will be working closely with Scott Sherman and the ministry in Spokane, Washington in 
developing anew our Unity Ministry in Missoula, Montana. We are deeply grateful to 
Bill for his wonderful consciousness of loving service and the blessing that we know 
he will bring to the Unity friends in Montana.

LIVINGSTON, MONTANA: Josephine Wilson, who has for a number of years conducted our
Unity work in Livingston, Montana, has tendered her resignation from the ministry. We 
bless Josephine, knowing that spirit is going to guide her in whatever way is right 
for her continuing service to Him and to His children, wherever she may be. Jess Maguire, 
our minister in Billings, Montana, is accepting responsibility for the continuing ac 
tivities on a weekly basis in Livingston. We're deeply grateful to Jess and his great 
consciousness of loving service in this increased activity.

IRVING, TEXAS: Marie Paben, who has for the past year been working with Donald Curtis
in Dallas, Texas, is doing the developmental work of a Unity work in Irving, Texas.
We bless Marie in her courage and sustain her with our consciousness of prayer as 
she moves forward to determine the potential in Irving. Your consciousness of prayer 
will be meaningful to her.

LAKEWOOD, OHIO: With the resignation from the Unity work of Norman Olsson, our friends
at Church of Unity in Lakewood are richly blessed to have Robert Wallet as their new 
minister. Bob has accepted his new position and it is a special joy to welcome him 
back into the full time Unity ministry. We know that rich and wonderful blessings 
will pour forth through his efforts as he builds on the great foundation of truth laid 
by Norman in his development of the ministry there.

DETROIT, MICHIGAN: Christ Unity Fellowship - We are continuing to work with the prayer 
ful and helpful cooperation of Ruth Mosley in the continuation of the work of Christ 
Unity Fellowship. Your prayer consciousness of blessing to the Unity friends there 
and to all concerned as decisions are made for the future of that work will be deeply 
appreciated.

MESA, ARIZONA: Marcella Garland, the founding minister of Unity Church of Mesa, has
tendered her resignation from leadership of the Unity work in Mesa. Marcella's re 
tirement is after years of wonderful, constructive building within our Unity frame 
work. We bless Marcella as she moves forward, guided by the infinite spirit of her 
own indwelling Christ. I know that she will continue to be a rich blessing to our 
movement as a whole. Her outstanding work has drawn Max Lafser as the new succeeding 
minister. We bless Max, who was ordained on August 13th, knowing that rich blessings 
will pour forth in that ministry through his leadership.

SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA: With the additional responsibilities that have been accepted
by Phil Pierson, an increase in staff is obviously necessary in Sacramento. An invita 
tion has been extended by Phil and Dorothy and their Board to John Cuddeback who was 
our minister at Unity Church of Stockton to join the staff. They have also extended 
an invitation to Gary Jones, who was ordained on August 13th, to be a part of the staff. 
We know that this increase of consciousness will be a great blessing to our Unity 
friends in Sacramento and that that great work will be a tremendous blessing to both 
John and Gary.



STOCKTON, CALIFORNIA: With the resignation of John Cuddeback to accept his new posi 
tion in Sacramento, an opening occurred in Stockton. William LaReau, an August 13th 
graduate, accepted leadership of Unity Church of Stockton as of August 28th and will 
bring, we know, a rich and wonderful blessing to that ministry. We bless Bill as he 
moves forward to be the rich blessing to the Unity movement we know he will be.

SPRINGFIELD, MISSOURI: David Schumacher, our minister at Christ Church, Unity, in 
Springfield, has done such an outstanding work that the ministry there requires the 
additional services of an associate minister. An invitation has been extended to 
Les McClelland, who was ordained on August 13th, to accept the position of associate 
minister in Springfield. We bless him in the work that he will be doing there and in 
the possible expansion work that he will be doing in the Southern Missouri area in 
cooperation with Dave Schumacher.

AKRON, OHIO: For some months Vic Zarley and his Board in Akron have been looking for
an associate minister for the work there. An invitation has been extended and Alan 
Rowbotham has accepted that invitation to be Associate Minister in Akron. We know 
that this, too, will be a rich blessing for all concerned.

NIGERIA; Harold Dibblee has been guided to work in cooperation with Unity School 
and World Unity in West Africa. He will be headquartered in Nigeria, West Africa.

SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA: Dale G. Cross and Barry L. Montgomery, both of whom were gradu 
ated and ordained on August 13th, have returned to Christ Church, Unity, in San Diego, 
where they will be working as associates to Robert Stevens. Both of these men have been 
outstanding students and will, we know, polish off the training experience that they 
have had here as they move into the ministry in cooperation with Bob Stevens.

VANCOUVER, B.C.: For some time Dale Newsum and the Board in Vancouver have been seeking
the right person to work with them in the research that needs to be done in the out 
reach of Unity into the campus community. Dale and Minn and their Board have extended 
an invitation to Edd Dawson to be their Minister of Youth Activities and to be a part of 
this research effort. We bless Edd, We bless Dale and Minn and all of their co-workers 
as they move forward in this way.

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON: Our fine stable work in Seattle, under the capable and dedicated
leadership of Grover Thomsberry has continued to expand and unfold. Michael Murphy, 
an August 13th Ordinand, has accepted the call to be associate minister with Grover 
in Seattle. Michael has already brought a rich blessing to the Unity movement and will, 
we know, continue to extend that blessing to our Unity friends in Seattle.

PORTLAND, OREGON: Here again the Unity work in Portland under the inspired leadership
of Les Saunders has continued to expand and unfold and grow. Les and his Board have 
extended an invitation to Gwen Norment to join the staff there as associate minister. 
We know that Gwen's tremendous consciousness of truth will bring a great blessing to 
our friends In Portland.

NORTHEAST KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI: Our Unity work in Northeast Kansas City for several 
years has been a project ministry for the School of Ministerial and Religious Studies. 
Several of our successful ministers have participated in the activity there. During



the last year Mauritz Erhard, a senior student, has borne the responsibility of the 
Northeast Kansas City Unity ministry. The Board there has extended an invitation to 
Mauritz to continue on as permanent full-time minister. The work has expanded and 
grown under Mauritz' leadership and we know will be a fine stable expanding ministry 
in our area here. We bless Mauritz and his co-workers as they move forward in oneness 
of spirit.

SOUTHEAST KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI: Izear Wiggins, during his senior year, has been in 
strumental in the development of a ministry in Southeast Kansas City. This ministry, 
in conjunction with Unity on the Plaza, has unfolded and developed in an astonishing 
way. We are deeply grateful to Izear for his courageous consciousness and the rich 
blessing that we know he will bring to our Unity friends in his area in Kansas City.

GUAM, U.S.A .: James C. Pickering, who was ordained on August 13th, has felt guided to
move to Guam, the Pacific island, and there be instrumental in the development of a 
Unity ministry. We certainly bless Jim in his courageous move and know that spirit 
will direct him and those whom he will contact in that far off island. We feel very 
close to him and enfold him in our consciousness of prayer. We know that you do, too.

WEST PALM BEACH, FLORIDA: Hal and Lassie Rosencrans and their Board have extended an
invitation to Harry Young, an August 13th ordinand, to work with them as an associate 
in West Palm Beach. We know that Harry's unique contribution will be a tremendous 
blessing to our friends in West Palm and to Hal and Lassie and Thelma Bean.

PHOENIX, ARIZONA: Emily McAlpin has temporarily joined the staff at our Unity work in
Phoenix and will be developing a ministry in Flagstaff as an outreach of our Unity 
work there. We bless Emily in her pioneer spirit and know that rich blessings will 
pour forth through her loving desire to serve.

PORTLAND, MAINE: Edna Sessions has tendered her resignation of leadership of the Unity
work in Portland. Edna is joining the staff in the phone room in Silent Unity and will, 
we know, be a special blessing to those she will serve there. Elizabeth Sprague, who 
was ordained on August 13th, has accepted leadership of our Unity work in Portland.

ST. JOSEPH, MISSOURI: Bernice Ketchum has for the past several years been our minister
in St. Joseph. She has, for health reasons, tendered her resignation and asked for a 
leave of absence from the ministry. We know that you will want to join with us in a 
special blessing of healing for Bernice, knowing that the rest from heavy responsibili 
ties of leadership will contribute to the healing that is the Father's will for her.
We are, at the present time, negotiating with the Board in St. Joseph, regarding suc 
cession of leadership. Your prayer consciousness will be appreciated.

We should be very proud of the progress we have made of the placement of our ministers 
in the field. We have only five ministers yet to place and one of these will undoubtedly 
be placed in St. Joseph, Missouri. It is exciting to know that spirit has directed each 
one to his rightful place of service. It must be uncomfortable to be one of the four 
or five remaining to be placed. These are outstanding individuals and we know that spirit 
has the right place of service for each one. Continue with us in your consciousness of 
prayer. Continue, too, to pray with us a special blessing for Tracy DeKruif who gradu 
ated with her class on August 13th. Tracy is going to spend the next year working in 
the New York area. We know that the unique contribution that she has to make to our 
Unity work will be revealed in a divinely ordered and beautiful way.



UNITY CHURCH/CENTER
AFFILIATION
CERTIFICATES

For several years now, we have posted a certificate of mem 
bership to each member center or church to evidence affilia 
tion with the Association of Unity Churches. Before we re 
print these for next year, we wish to determine whether, in 

fact, they serve a useful purpose. At the bottom of this page is a brief questionnaire 
that we would appreciate your cutting off and mailing back to the AUC office. We 
appreciate your cooperation and your candid opinion as indicated on the questionnaire. 
Thank you and bless you.

THE UNITY LOGO - On the masthead of UNITY magazine and in most of the ads put
REGISTERED TRADEMARK out by Unity School, is the specially designed logo that has
OF UNITY SCHOOL been registered as the trademark of Unity School. The law pro 

vides that the use of this logo must include the symbol of 
trademark registration wherever the logo appears. That symbol is a small r in a circle. 
Unity School has no objection to the center use of the logo but to keep everything proper 
and legal permission for its use in bulletins, local ads or elsewhere, should be re 
quested from Unity School and the trademark symbol (r in a circle) must appear each 
time the logo is used. The logo is:

L N i r y *
Feel free to use the logo but please make proper application to Unity School for per 
mission to use it and be sure to include the trademark symbol. We are deeply grateful 
to Unity School for arriving at a symbol or trademark and giving us in the field the 
freedom to utilize it. Your word of appreciation along with your application for per 
mission to use it, would be very much in order.

RICHMOND, VIRGINIA We have received an inquiry from the building committee of our
PLANS TO BUILD Unity ministry in Richmond, Virginia, requesting pictures of

existing Unity church buildings and any plans that might be 
available. Charlene Linnell, the minister of Unity Center of Richmond, and her Board 
and Building Committee would greatly appreciate receiving any pictures of Unity Centers 
or Churches and any plans that might help them in their preparations for the development 
of a church home. Please send what you have to Charlene Linnell, Unity Center of Rich 
mond, Hotel Jefferson, Richmond, Virginia, 23211.

PLEASE TEAR OFF AND RETURN TO: ASSOCIATION OF UNITY CHURCHES, Unity Village, MO 64063

Prior to reprinting of the Center-Church Certificates, the following information would 
be appreciated.

YES NO

1. The Certificate is displayed in our Church.

2. The Certificate is of value to my ministry.



FINANCIAL Bringing you up to date by way of a financial report to you, we are
REPORT happy to share the fact that our general love offerings for the period

April 1 through August 31 have been $96,000.00. We have converted our 
Certificate of Deposit and transferred our funds from our Canadian account of $23,000.00. 
We have billed $8,500.00 for the sale of Youth Education Curriculum and materials which 
is a total of $127,500.00. Our approximate expenses during this period of time have been 
Inventory purchases (including new curriculum) $12,500.00; our film (Involvement) $8,500; 
Auditing Fees $3,300.00; Emeritus payments, $6,500.00; our tithe to our expansion and 
outreach activities $9,600.00; payments to the Money Purchase Pension Plan $9,000.00; 
Operating Expenses, approximately, $8,800.00.

Our Bank status as of September 1 is $23,000.00 in our banking account, $14,000.00 of 
which is YOU Conference Deposit Money and $9,000.00 is Money Purchase Pension Plan money. 
Our Tithe saving account is $9,600.00. Our accounts payable are approximately $7,000.00 
but are less than 30 days old. As you can see, the cash on hand that we are holding is 
all earmarked, however, we have brought ourself up to a current position in our accounts 
payable and are now moving into a period of more positive financial stability. Tra 
ditionally, our income picks up in the fall months and we are beginning to benefit by 
the trimming of our expenditures during that period of time. We are not out of the 
woods yet, but we are well on the way. We would appreciate your continued consciousness 
of prayer with us as we all work toward a greater outreach through the AUC.

* * * * * * * * * *

WE GIVE THANKS THAT THE SPIRIT OF SUCCESS AND PROSPERITY IS AT WORK IN OUR LIVES.

* * * * * * * * * *



NOTE TO CENTER LEADERS

Dear Friends:

We have a gift for you!

For years Silent Unity has wanted to share the joy of our special 
Christmas Prayer Service with those who are close to us, and we 
know none who are so close as you who are our fellow workers in 
this ministry of Christ's love called Unity.

This Christmas we can share our Christmas in a way we have never 
before been able to do. As you know, we have recently begun to 
make cassettes, so this Christmas we have made a cassette of our 
Christmas program--May Rowland and Charles Fillmore have joined 
us in conducting this service. We want you to have this cassette 
as our gift.

We wish we could give one of these to everyone, but we cannot. As 
we have been able to make only a limited number of these, we have 
prayed that we would be guided to send them to the people to whom 
they would mean the most. But the people who mean the most to us 
are you who are our fellow workers. So we are sending a cassette 
to each of you.

If you do not personally have a cassette player, surely someone 
in your group will share his so that you can add your Christmas 
joy to the joy felt in Silent Unity at this special season. Per 
haps you will want to play the cassette at a special meeting for 
your people.

Giving gifts is always a joy. Giving this gift to you brings us 
special pleasure, for it will help us to feel we are one with you 
and you are one with us in a very important way at this meaningful
season.

We in Silent Unity feel our silent unity with you, and from our 
hearts we wish you the happiest Christmas ever!



Below is a photographic copy of the actual leaflet of "I Am There" by James 
Dillet Freeman which was taken to the moon on the Apollo 15 flight by astro 
naut Jim Irwin. This was sent to our Jim along with a lovely letter from 
Jim Irwin. ISN'T THAT WONDERFUL!I
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Do you need  Me?
I am  there.
You cannot see Me, yet I am  the light you see by.
You cannot hear Me, yet I speak through your voice.
You cannot feel Me, yet I am  the pow er at work in 

your hands.
I am  a t work, though you do not understand My 

ways.
I am  a t work, though you do not recognize My works.
I am  not strange visions. I am  not mysteries.
Only in absolute stillness, beyond self, can  you know 

Me as  I am , and  then but a s  a  feeling and  a  faith.
Yet I am  there. Yet I hear. Yet 1 answ er.
W hen you need  Me, I am  there.
Even if you deny Me, I am  there.
Even w hen you feel most alone, I am  there.
Even in your fears, I am  there.
Even in your pain, I am  there.
I am  there when you pray  an d  when you do not pray.
I am  in you, and  you are  in Me.
Only in your mind can  you feel separate  from Me, 

for only in your mind a re  the mists of "yours" and  
"mine."

Yet only with your mind can you know Me and  ex 
perience Me.

Empty your heart of em pty fears.
W hen you get yourself out of the way, I am  there.
You can of yourself do nothing, but I can do all.
And I am  in all.
Though you m ay not see the good, good is there, for 

I am  there.
I am  there because I have to be, because I am.
Only in Me does the world have meaning; only out 

of Me does the world take form; only because of Me 
does the world go forward.

I am  the law  on which the movement of the stars and  
the growth of living cells a re  founded.

I am  the love that is the law 's fulfilling. I am  assur 
ance. I am  peace. 1 am  oneness. I am  the law  that you 
can live by. I am  the love that you can  cling to. I am  
your assurance. I am  your peace. I am  one with you. 
I am.

Though you fail to find Me, I do not fail you.
Though your faith in Me is unsure, My faith in you 

never wavers, because I know you, because I love you.
Beloved, I am  there. _ /<MWW Dillel Freemm.



SCHOOL FOR MINISTERIAL AND RELIGIOUS STUDIES
FALL TRIMESTER --  1971

August 31, 1971 ---- December 17, 1971

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

1 & 2 SUVC 1 U-4 1 TR 1 U-4 1 U-4
8:00 ENGLISH USAGE SPEECH ENGLISH USAGE ENGLISH USAGE

(Rose) (Fischer) (Rose) (Rose)
to STUDENT

CHAPEL
8:50 SERVICE 2 & 8 TR 2 & 8 U-7 2 & 8 TR r 2 & 8 TR

SPEECH TEACHING METHODS SPEECH SPEECH
(Fischer) (Perin) (Fischer) (Fischer)

1 U-4 1 U-4 1 U-4 1 U-4 1 TR
9:00 UNITY FUNDAMENTALS UNITY FUNDAMENTALS UNITY FUNDAMENTALS CONTEMPORARY MINISTRY SPEECH

(Conn) (Conn) (Conn) (Wi11iamson) (Fischer)
to

9:50 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2
BIBLE DIALOGUE ON TEACHING METHODS DIALOGUE ON PRAYER & HEALING
(White) METAPHYSICS (Perin) METAPHYSICS (Freeman)

(Fi scher) (Fischer)
1 U-4 1 U-4 I 1 U-4 1 l R
BIBLE BIBLE 1 BIBLE THE GROWING STUDENT

10:00 (Hunt) (Hunt) 1 (Hunt) (Williamson)

to cX.

2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2 2 & 8 U-2
10:50 BIBLE CENTER ADMINISTRATION CENTER ADMINISTRATION PRAYER & HEALING

(White) (Fischer) •-h  2 :
(Fischer) (Freeman)

1—  LU

<C OO

1 TR SILENT UNITY C£L SILENT UNIT V 1 TR
11:00 SPEECH CD THE GROWING STUDENT

(Fischer) HEALING MEETING U J HEALING MEETING (Wi11iamson)
to

i—

11-50 2 & 8 U-2 Z 2 & 8 U-2
BIBLE STUDENT PRAYER TIME i— i STUDENT PRAYER I IMF DIALOGUE ON
(White) 1 METAPHYSICS

l

l
(Fischer)


